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St Francis Xavier Primary School 
Newsletter 
Monday 19th June 2023 

Term 2 Week 9 

P.O. Box 2027 
Ballarat East VIC 3354 

Phone: 5331 6311 
Fax: 5331 8337 

 

Email: principal@sfxballarat.catholic.edu.au   

 

 

Term 2 (9 weeks) 
Mon 24th April –  

2.20pm Fri 23rd June  
 

Mon 19th – Thurs 22nd June 
Year 6 swimming 

 

Mon 19, Tue 20 & Wed 21 
June  Yrs 4/5/6 Golf Clinics  

 

Mon 19, Tue 20 & Wed 21 
June  SFX Music Showcases 

6pm in Gym  
 

Term 3 (10 weeks) 
Mon 10th July -  Fri 15th Sept 

 

Mon 10th & Tues 11th July 
Year 3 Camp 

 

Thursday 13th July 
State Cross Country 

 

Sacrament of Confirmation 
compulsory Parent 

Information Sessions  
at St. Alipius hall  

10.30am and 6pm 
 

Friday 14th July 
9.30am Mass in Gym 

 

12.40pm 2EH Assembly 
 

Friday 21st July 
12.40pm 1MM Assembly 

 

Fri 28th July 
 School closure day 

 

Friday 4th August 
12.40pm 5OH Assembly 

 

Friday 11th August 
12.40pm F LH Assembly 

 

Friday 18th August 
12.40pm 6MM Assembly 

 

Wednesday 23rd August 
Division Basketball 

 

Friday 25th August 
Book Week celebrations 

 

Friday 25th August 
Ballarat Catholic Primary 

Schools Athletics at 
Llanberris 

 

Friday 1st September 
Fathers’ Day celebration 

 

Tuesday 5th September 
Division Athletics @ 

Llanberris 
 

In the Land of the Wadawurrung People 
 

Dear families, 
 

What a short but active term we have had. After eleven weeks of first term it seems like 
second term has flown. Nine weeks of learning calls for a focused approach to ensure that 
everything is covered for our students in all year levels. Having achieved our goals, it’s now 
time to celebrate and have a little rest before we start again for third term and second 
semester. 
 

Over the past nine weeks our students have participated in liturgical celebrations, book fair, 
evacuation drills, Mother’s Day stalls, sporting events, dress-up days, hot chocolates, hot 
lunches, trade fair, sacramental programs, swimming program, excursions, camp, and from 
tonight onwards: a very special musical showcase. No wonder we are all feeling just a little 
bit tired! 
 

As we enter the last week of term, I congratulate all 
students on a most successful nine weeks of learning. To 
our ever-caring staff, I thank you for your continued 
dedication. And to our parents who always show such 
support for our school we say thanks and enjoy the 
break. You have all earned it. 
 
 
 
 

God bless, 
 
 
 
 
 

Mark Hogbin. 
 
 
 
St. Francis Xavier Music Showcase 
It’s time to get excited! Our first ever 
St. Francis Xavier musical showcase 
opens tonight. Over three evenings all 
students will be able to showcase their 
learning for an audience of appreciative 
mums and dads, carers and extended 
family members. We can’t wait to share 
our talents so please come along and 
support all children on your allocated 
evening. 
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Thursday 7th September 
6pm at St Alipius 

Year 3 Confirmation 
 

Friday 8th September 
12.40pm 1JS Assembly 

 

Mon 11th – Fri 15th Sept 
Years 1 & 3 swimming 

 

Term 4 (12 weeks) 
Mon 2nd Oct - Wed 20th Dec 

  

Mon 2nd – Fri 6th October 
Years 2, 4 & 5 swimming 

 

Friday 6th October 
9.30am Mass at St Alipius  

 

Friday 13th October 
12.40pm 5JF Assembly 

 

Friday 20th October 
Grandparents’ Day 

 

Friday 27th October 
12.40pm 2CJ Assembly 

 

Friday 3rd November 
12.40pm F MM Assembly 

 

Friday 10th November 
12.40pm 4CP Assembly 

 

Friday 17th November 
12.40pm 3NM Assembly 

 

Friday 24th November 
12.40pm F GJ Assembly 

 

Friday 1st December 
12.40pm 2GH Assembly 

 

St Francis Xavier Feast Day 
celebrations 

 

Wednesday 6th December 
Year 4 Camp 

 

Monday 18th December 
9.30am Mass in the Gym 

 

Tuesday 19th December 
Last 2023 student day 

End of Term – Start of Term 
Classes will cease for the end of term on Friday 23rd June at 2.20pm. Third term will 
commence on Monday 10th July at 8.55 am. Happy holidays everyone! 
 
School Uniform Focus    Our school uniform blitz this term has been so well supported by 
families at home. What a great effort! Over the course of this term we have focused on 
footwear, clothing, jewellery and hair styles so that we can all feel proud of our school 
uniform both at school and when we are out in the public domain. Well done everyone! 
Now the challenge will be to keep it up all through next term at school. 
 

 
Toilets are back…Almost! 
We gave our newly repaired toilets a try out on Friday and we are very 
pleased to announce that they are in perfect working order! There is still 
some work to be done with internal plastering and painting of the ceilings 
but they are now operational which is fantastic news! 
 
 

Please find at the end of this newsletter:  Sacrament of Confirmation Letter to Year 3 
parents; Parish Bulletin; Assembly Awards; School belonging starts at home. 
 

 

Religious Education News                                                 
 

THIS WEEK’S GOSPEL- Sunday June 18 , 2023       Eleventh Sunday in Ordinary Time (Year A) 
 

Gospel: Matthew 9:36 - 10:8 
As he saw the crowds, his heart was filled with pity for them, because they were worried 
and helpless, like sheep without a shepherd. So he said to his disciples, “The harvest is large, 
but there are few workers to gather it in. Pray to the owner of the harvest that he will send 
out workers to gather in his harvest.”  
Jesus called his twelve disciples together and gave them authority to drive out evil spirits 
and to heal every disease and every sickness. These are the names of the twelve apostles: 
first, Simon (called Peter) and his brother Andrew; James and his brother John, the sons of 
Zebedee; Philip and Bartholomew; Thomas and Matthew, the tax collector; James son of 
Alphaeus, and Thaddaeus; Simon the Patriot, and Judas Iscariot, who betrayed Jesus. 
These twelve men were sent out by Jesus with the following instructions: “Do not go to any 

 
          

Gentile territory or any Samaritan towns. Instead, you are to go to the lost sheep of the people of Israel. Go and 
preach, ‘The Kingdom of heaven is near!’ Heal the sick, bring the dead back to life, heal those who suffer from 
dreaded skin diseases, and drive out demons. You have received without paying, so give without being paid. 

(Gospel passage taken from Good News Translation®) 
  

Gospel reflection: Jesus can see that the people are worried, that they are struggling and that they are looking for 
some help. He is filled with compassion for them but he doesn’t just feel sorry for them, he is also moved to action. 
Jesus knows that everywhere there are people who are looking for comfort and help. There are people who need to 
hear his message of love, but there is only so much that he and the twelve disciples can do themselves. 
  

What do you think this means for us today? Sometimes we are the people who are in need of help and sometimes we 
are the people who can help others. 
We are followers of Jesus and so we are called to do what we can to love and help other people. This might be a 
member of our family or a friend, someone at school or church or in our local community. It could be someone further 
away who we know, or even who we don’t. 
When we see a problem, we are asked not just to feel sorry for the person who is sad, worried, ill or struggling, but 
like Jesus, we are called to take some action to help. 
  

Our Challenge: Let us share God’s love with one another and act with compassion when others are looking for 
support. 
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SACRAMENT OF FIRST COMMUNION 
Over the weekend, many of our Year Four students received their Sacrament of First Communion. We congratulate 
these children and remember them in our prayers as they continue to grow in faith and love. Many thanks to our 
Parish Priest Father Jorge, their families, their teachers Ms Pearson, Ms Wrigley, Ms Howard, Ms Cicchini and all other 
staff who helped prepare and support them in their preparation and celebration! 
 
FREE DRESS DAY FRIDAY JUNE 23rd 
This morning at Assembly we were fortunate to have Ms Liz Bingham and Ms Mary Reus speak to us about the works 
of St Vincent de Paul and the many ways they help support people experiencing hardship in our community. The focus 
for this year is on homelessness. 
Proceeds from our free dress day this week will be donated to the St Vincent De Paul Winter Appeal. Please bring a 
gold coin donation or a gift of toiletries (toothbrush, toothpaste, shampoo, deodorant, body wash, sanitary items 
etc) to be donated to our local chapter who are working locally to help people experiencing homelessness. 
 

 
 

 
 
Liz Bingham, Mary Reus and Mary’s granddaughters, Stella and 
Ivy. 
 
Stella and Ivy were thrilled to hear the many good works their 
grandmother helps with! 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 

Christine Meneely, Religious Education Leader  
 
 

Curriculum News 
 

 
Mid-Year Reports Our end of Semester One reports will be available on PAM 
from Thursday 22nd June. Once again I thank the Specialists and Classroom 
Teachers for the energy, thoroughness, sincerity, professionalism and time that 
they have brought to their report writing. As communicated to families, 
St. Francis Xavier Primary School continues its firm commitment to working in 
partnership with parents to enable our children to achieve their best.  
 



 
St. Francis Xavier Primary School is a Child Safe School called to action through Gospel values and Mercy tradition. 
Through the mission of Jesus within the Mercy tradition, we are called to action in pursuing fullness of life for all.         4. 

 

Auslan Teachers as Co Learners 
Last week I shadowed Chantelle Stacey, our Languages Assistant, as she spends a short time with our children and 
teachers as they present their Auslan lessons. The children are engaged and learning so much about hand signs, hand 
shape and location of hands when forming words/phrases. We only began this subject this term and the children are 
already soaking up the challenges and insights in the language of Auslan, asking many questions to Chantelle and 
making connections between signs and hand formations. 
For this semester's report a general comment has been included for families for each year level. 
 
Enjoy your holidays, 

 
 

                                    
                                                                                    Jane Clark, Deputy Principal – Learning Enhancement   

 

Wellbeing News 
 
  

I’m in a very privileged position at St Francis Xavier, as I get to watch children 
interact with their teachers and friends every day. What I notice is the sense 
of belonging and connectedness most children feel at school and the efforts 
their teachers make to strengthen this connection.  
I hear good morning welcomes (“it's so great to see you!” “I’m glad you are 
back- the class wasn’t the same without you!”), lovely shared stories (new 
shoes, lost teeth and Pokemon/footy cards) and tales of woe (fighting with 
brothers and sisters, death of a loved pet, AFL team loss). 
Although you might think these interactions have nothing to do with 
learning, they have everything to do with relationships. We know children 
learn best when they feel valued, loved and respected.  
Parents can help the student-teacher relationship by keeping communication 
channels open, attending school events that allow opportunities to meet 
teachers and encouraging their children to ask their teachers for help when 

needed. Parents could reflect on their own school experiences, share information about their favourite teachers when 
at school, and help their children identify a teacherʼs positive aspects, especially for those teachers their child is 
struggling to build rapport with. 
In the attached Parenting Ideas, there are some great strategies for helping your child build and strengthen their 
feeling of belonging at school. 
Happy holidays and we look forward to seeing you all again in Term Three! 
 

Kind regards,                                              
 

Christine Meneely, Wellbeing Leader  
 
 
 
  

 Sport/Physical Education News   
 
 

 

 
 

Greater Western Regional Netball 
Well done to our Girls netball team that participated in last week's Greater 
Western Regional Netball tournament in Colac. They performed exceptionally 
well throughout the course of the day and managed to finish Runners Up. 
Congratulations girls! 
A huge thank you to the families that travelled down to Colac to cheer on and 
support the team. And of course thank you to Mrs Barclay for all of your time 
and effort in coaching the team. 
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Interschool Sport 
Last week we had students from St Pat's and Sienna Primary schools come to SFX and participate in a variety of sports 
and activities. The weather was kind to us and it was a magnificent day had by all students and staff. The 
sportspersonship and hospitality displayed by all students was fantastic to see. 
 
Golf Clinics 
This week we have Tony Collier from Golf Victoria coming to SFX to conduct some golf clinics with students in Year 4 - 
6. All classes will have two sessions with Tony where they will learn the correct grip and swing techniques. From these 
clinics Tony will select students that he thinks will be capable to participate in the Division Golf Tournament later on in 
the year. 
 
2023 Sports Dates 
 

Term 2: 
 Week 9 - Mon/Tue/Wed Jun 19/20/21 - Golf Clinics (Yr 4-6) 
 Week 9 - Mon/Tue/Wed/Thur Jun 19/20/21/22 - Yr 6 Swimming (sessions 2-5) 

 

Term 3: 
 Week 1 - Thursday July 13th - State Cross Country 
 Week 7 - Wednesday Aug 23rd - Division Basketball 
 Week 7 - Friday Aug 25th - Ballarat Catholic Primary Schools Athletics @ Llanberris 
 Week 9 - Tuesday Sep 5th - Division Athletics @ Llanberris 

 
SFX Football Jumpers, Singlets & Netball dresses/bibs 
If you have any SFX Football jumpers, singlets or netball dresses/bibs at home could you please 
return them to either Mr Down or Mr Carroll. 
 
Have a sensational week. 
 

Shaun Carroll, SFX Sport Coordinator  
 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
  

 P&F News   
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

Second Hand Uniform Shop       
We currently have a large supply of second-hand items available for purchase.  If you would like to check what is in 
stock and buy, please call into the front office.  New items are available to buy from Crockers. 
 

 
 
 
 
 

mailto:scarroll@sfxballarat.catholic.edu.au
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Attachments   
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ASSEMBLY AWARDS     16th June 2023      Hosted by 4BW       Theme: Respect 
 

Respect means considering the feelings and wishes of others, respecting myself and caring for all of creation.  We 
show respect because Jesus shows us that everyone is important and because our world needs our care. 

 

F LH Cruz Raine and Aurorah Rivett (F LH)            Billy Toohey and Oscar Martin (F TW) 
Ted Gleeson and Khloe Nield (F GJ)               Thomas Green and Polly O’Loughlin (F MM) 

Year 1  Judd Boyd and Oakley Smith (1JS)                 Mila Quandt and Darcie Richardson (1MM) 
Violet Toohey and Arlo Troon (1EM) 

Year 2 Thomas Hiscock and Hamish Nicholls (2EH)       Livia Pietrantuono and Ben Walshe (2CJ) 
Flynn McKay and Lyla Nestor (2GH) 

Year 3 Lily Davison and Nixon George (3NM)          Sadie Ruxton and Sienna Block (3JVG) 
Olive Lenaghan and Evangeline Spiers (3GW) 

Year 4 Evangeline Tuffen and Audrey Lunch (4BW)          Sophie Beseler and Harley Bye (4HC) 
Luella Dunstan and Myles Youl (4CP) 

5 JF Archer Spackman & Ivy Bromley 

5 OH Flynn Boyd and Olivia Klein 

5 CC Lachie Patterson and Ivy Reus 

6 PB Kardia Sarra and Leo Thorp 

6 MM Evie Knowles and Julian Simpson 

6 ZA Zach Kennedy & George Britt 

Environmental 
Education 

Pippa Bourke 1MM and Edie Giles 1MM for the great respect they demonstrate towards the 
learning of their peers, helping those in need to achieve their learning goals in a calm, respectful 
manner.  
Ella Crumpton 3NM, Milla Richardson 3NM, Zara Thorp 4CP and Lois Cummins 4CP for the 
great respect they demonstrate for our learning space and for their fellow learners by taking 
time and care to sort and pack up all of our E.E. Room materials.   
Alfie Heywood 1MM, Paddy Quinlan 1MM, Hughey Roberts 1MM and Judd Boyd 1JS  for 
always getting out and about in our yard with their tongs and buckets, helping show respect for 
Mother Earth by picking up litter and disposing of it into the correct bins.  

Performing Arts Jack Elliot and Mannix Treacy for showing so much respect for their classmates as they rehearse 
their song 

Visual Arts Daisy Whitlam (FTW), Chloe Wilson and Eliza Simpson (3GW) for being respectful members of 
our Art class and working so conscientiously to create wonderful art! 

Physical 
Education 

Harvey Kersley & Audrey Lynch - for always considering others and being respectful of all.  

Principal’s Award 1. Wentworth Campbell for always helping students who have hurt themselves and making 
sure that they are being kind to one another on the yard. 

2. Mitch Kane for showing that he cares for other students in our school through his words 
and actions. 
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Community News 
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